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June 5, 2020

TO:  All Seniors
        Senior Parent/Guardians
I hope this letter finds you all well.  As you all know, I have been meeting with the Senior Class Advisor, Ms. Ann Lezama, as well as the Senior Class Officers for the past four weeks in regards to the Class of 2020’s Commencement Ceremony.  We have decided to move forward with the virtual Graduation/Commencement Ceremony.  This virtual ceremony will be shown on FaceBook (the Metuchen Public School District page) as well as the Metuchen local cable channel (Channel 15) on Friday, June 19th at 5pm.  
We will also be having a Drive-Up graduation ceremony.  This ceremony will take place during the week of June 15th.  Each graduating senior and their family will be assigned a 15 minute time period to come to the school and have the opportunity for the graduate to receive their diploma and have a formal picture taken by PM Studios under the scoreboard (in the Stadium).  I will extend invitations to all MHS teachers to come to the high school as I know that the students would love to see them.  More information concerning the logistics of the Drive-Up commencement ceremony will be forthcoming.  
Caps and Gowns will be distributed during the week of June 8th.  Information regarding the procedure will be sent out Tuesday, June 9th.  The Metuchen Board of Education has graciously decided to buy the caps and gowns for this year’s graduating class.  Usually, Seniors have to pay for their caps & gowns with a Senior Assessment.  A big thank-you goes out to the Board of Education for picking up the cost for this year.  Seniors will be allowed to decorate their graduating caps with either the name of the school they will be attending in the Fall or with a “thank-you” sentiment on the cap.  
I know that this decision may not please everyone but I want you to know that this was a very well-thought out decision and it was made with the consensus of the Senior Class Advisor and the Senior Class officers and guidelines provided by the Governor’s office.  Input/feedback was solicited for the graduation ceremonies.  This decision was not made lightly and we feel that this is the best way to celebrate our Seniors during this time.  
Please do not forget to watch the abbreviated Senior Convocation Awards ceremony which will be held on Monday, June 15th at 6:00pm on FaceBook (on the Metuchen Public School District page) as well as the Metuchen local cable channel (Channel 15).  Convocation is an awards ceremony where deserving seniors receive recognition for their achievements.  At this time, we will also announce the Graduation Scholarships (usually announced during the Graduation Ceremony).  It is recommended that all seniors watch the convocation ceremony.
Sincerely,

Bruce J. Peragallo 
